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July Reminders
Happy July, Division 15! We
are now about halfway
through the summer, which
means that our school year
is growing closer! With that
in mind, please remember
to send me your new officer
contacts if your club has
                already held its 
                   elections! If not, I 
                  would still love to 
                 get in contact with
                      you! 



KCI Leadership
Conference Overview

Last week (on July 1-2), many of
our board members attended Key
Club International's Summer
Leadership Conference! At this
event, participants attended
several informative workshops
hosted by the International Board
members. Some of the topics
included Lieutenant Governor
Training, Effective Peer
Communication, Thirst Project,
and Diversity & Inclusion. It was an
incredibly helpful meeting that
equipped our leaders with tools
that will allow them to manage our
clubs and board with excellence.
They also got the chance to meet
lots of other Key Clubbers from
around the world!

Dates to
Remember

- Dues become
payable

October 17
- Fall Rally @

Dollywood

December 1
- Dues become

delinquent

February 1
- Unpaid clubs

become
suspended

Contact Me! 
Email: anna@ktkey.org 
Instagram: ktdivision15 

October 01



Youth Opportunity
Fund (Basics)

The YOF is a way for clubs like
yours to acquire the necessary
funds for service projects. With
these grants, your clubs can earn
anywhere from $100-$2,000 in
financial aid. If you're interested,
turn in an application by 11:59 PM
on October 15, and your dues must
be paid before the grants are
issued.  A list of the recipients will be
posted on the third week of
January. If you have any questions,
feel free to contact me!
For more information, visit:
https://www.keyclub.org/?
post_type=resources&p=2962&pre
view=true
Submit your mandatory final grant
form (for those who've already won
the grant) on: 
https://kiwanis.formstack.com/form
s/key_club_2020_yof_final_report
_submission_form
See the 2019-2020 recipients at:
https://www.keyclub.org/youth-
opportunities
-fund-2019-
20-grant-
recipients/

Summer Service
Ideas

Since we only have
around a month left of
summer, now is a great
time to start organizing
your clubs for summer
service projects, or to do
some on your own! Here is
a list of ideas that you
may find useful. Also,
remember that I would
love to attend these
events if you decide to
host them!
1.Write notes of gratitude
to healthcare workers
who are putting their lives
on the line during these
trying times! You can even
do this over Zoom! 
2.Make DIY cloth face
mask coverings! These
can be donated to local
homeless shelters, or
other places in need of
them. 
3.Contribute to the Ronald
McDonald House wishlist.
Collecting items to donate
to their charity is always a
great way to volunteer in
the midst of this
pandemic. 


